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NEWSLETTER 145 (February 19, 2014) 

EXCELLENT ORGANIZATION OF THE ECU BOARD MEETING  

IN JERUSALEM,  ISRAEL  

 

The Board meeting of the European Chess 

Union was held from 11th to 13th of 

February, 2014 in Jerusalem, Israel.  

It was excellently  organized by th e host of 

the event ð the Israeli Chess Federation 

with the help of the Israeli Ministry of 

Tourism.  

During their stay, President of the European Chess Union Mr. Silvio Danailov and 

the Board members discussed very important topics  concerning the future of the 

European chess and met with some very important persons.  

First, they had an official meeting with the  Israeli Minister of Culture and Sport,  

Mrs. Limor Livnat  and her delegation. They had a discussion about chess as sport, 

art, cultur e and education. Mrs. Livnat agreed that chess can be a very helpful tool 

for imroving the educational process.  
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The President of the Israeli Chess Fedeartion, Mr. Moshe Slav gave Mr. Silvio 

Danailov a very special present - unique and impr essive hand-made chess set.  

The next day the ECU Board met with the M ayor of Jerusalem, Mr. Nir Barkat . Mr. 

Barkat presented the current situation in Jerusalem. Mr. Silvio Danailov acquainted 

the mayor with the progress of the ECU program òChess in schooló. They both 

agreed that chess is an excellent educational tool and that its implementation into 

the Israeli educational system needs to be continued. 

Mr. Nir Barkat expressed the willing ness of Jerusalem to host the European Youth 

Championship  in 2016. 
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After  the meeting in the City Hall, the ECU  President and Board members visited 

the Open Experimental School of Jerusalem. They played blitz match vs students 

from the school. The headmaster of the school and the chess teacher of the students 

explained the guests that the study of chess has an excellent influence on the 

development of the youngsters.   

  

  

The organizers of the Board meeting in Jerusalem, Mr. Moshe Slav, President of the 

Israeli Chess Federation and Mr. Almog Burstein, ECU Treasurer, arranged very 

interesting and rich supporting program ð including historical tour around the city, 

farewell p arty  and others.   
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Photos from Jerusalem 
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Official website: www.ecuonline.net   

 

CHESS-NEWS.RU: ECF Board "Passed a Motion of No Confidence 

in Andrew Paulson"  

Thursday, 13.02.2014 23:43  

Last Saturday the ECF Board meeting was held where the Board "passed a motion 

of No Confidence in Andrew Paulson." This is publ ished on the English Chess 

Forum.  

"The voting was: For: 5, Against: 2 (incl Andrew Paulson) and Ab: 2." David 

Robertson then writes, "I believe I know how individuals voted; and who moved 

the motion. But for the moment, those details can wait. Rumours of this vote were 

circulating at the 4NCL (3N) event last Sunday. I've been checking details since. I 

understand Paulson had previously offered, in writing, to resign if he ever lost the 

confidence of the Board. He has now changed his mind. I'm shocked, utter ly 

shocked!" 


